
7 July 2022

Excellency,

I have the honor to circulate herewith a letter dated 7th July 2022 from H.E. Ms. Anna
Karin Eneström, Permanent Representative of Sweden and H.E. Mr. Martin Kimani, Permanent
Representative of Kenya, Co-Facilitators of the Intergovernmental Negotiations on Financing
for Peacebuilding.

The co-facilitators in their letter have conveyed their proposed way forward on the
negotiations, and that following the conclusion of the informal informal consultations with
Regional Groups and Member States, the first informal consultations of the whole to present the
zero-draft will be held on Friday, 15 July 2022 from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. in the Trusteeship
Council Chamber.

I avail myself of the opportunity to once again thank Ambassador Eneström and
Ambassador Kimani for accepting this important role and express my trust that you will extend
them your full support.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Abdulla SHAHID

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers
to the United Nations
New York


